
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 

Held at the School Hall, Belton 

On Thursday 24th November, 2016 

 

1. PRESENT: Chairman Councillor K. Gibson, Councillors, E. Bannister, C. Thornton, S. Syddall,  

S. Thompson. J. Fountain Parish Clerk.   

 

2. APOLOGIES:  Apologies were received from  Cllr J. Miller and County Cllr R. Wootten. 

 

3. MINUTES: The Minutes of the Parish Council held on 4th  October, 2016 were read, approved by all and 

signed by the Chairman and Clerk as a true record of that meeting. 

 

4. MATTERS ARISING  

 

Boots Field: The Parish Council have now obtained copy of Land Register Documents re Boots’ Field from the 

owner who is David Wilson Homes.  The piece of land is behind Longcliffe Road.  The remainder of the open 

land at the site belongs to the Pasks.   

Trees at end of Low Road.   Clerk e mailed LCC Highways who sent a reply promising to take another look at 

the trees concerned.    

Holes on Pathway – Belton  Garden Centre to Belton Lane.  Clerk to report to LCC Highways.  

Planning Appeal No. S14/ 3505 was dismissed. 

Liaison Committee – Chairman to check with Tony Hopwell.  

 

5. PLANNING – ALLISON HOMES  Planning Officers seem to be leaning towards approval as long as 

certain issues are addressed by Allison Homes.  County Cllr Ray Wootten reported that the appeal will be heard 

either in January or February.  The National Trust and English Heritage have still to report.  Sally Thompson  

and Colin Thornton are going to attend  a meeting at Gonerby. Cllr Wootten asked if Councillors who wanted to 

speak at the hearing would let him know when the date was decided.  Councillors Morris, and Thompson 

indicated that they wished to speak.  Cllr Miller also indicated at a  previous meeting that he would be willing  

to speak  

 

6. SPEED LIMITS – A607 - BELTON  Cllr Miller to report next meeting on camera data and Councillors 

asking for the camera to be moved to Belton. ,   

    

7. PRECEPT:  The Council to ask for same amount as last year, £750. 

 

8. FINANCE:  Since the last meeting three cheques have been raised.   

No. 0004007 Mrs J Fountain Clerks Wages £265.20. 

No.000408 LALC for postage of Handbook £18.00 

No.000409 Mrs K. Gibson for purchase of Dog Bin Bags (200) £37.50   

 

9.CORRESPONDEMCE: 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS:  

S16/2255 Erection of Tractor Store/implement shed. 193a Belton Lane – no objections 

S16/2289/LBC  Installation of an external oil tank. Mr Lockley,  Foresters Cottage, 14 Barkston Heath Road – 

no objections. 

 

10.ANY OTHER BUSINESS  

Cllr Thompson reported  problems with street lighting in Belton.  Cllr Thompson had dealt with them through 

SKDC and all is now ok. Sally also reported an abandoned car in Belton Village outside the Old Rectory which 

she reported to the Police and SKDC are now dealing with the removal.  A dangerous GPO manhole  cover was 

also reported on slip road from A607 which has been reported to LCC Highways and they reported to GPO. 

Clerk to make sure it is being dealt with.  Thanks were given to Cllr Thompson. 

Cllr Thornton reported a pothole in middle of road at entrance  to  Belton Village from A607 opposite the 

Garden Centre.  Clerk to report to LCC Highways.   

Cllrs Thompson and Thornton indicated they were going to a meeting at Gonerby on  29th Nov  re the Definitive 

Map Modification Order of the addition of 2 footpaths/2 bridle-pathways from Gonerby to the A607 at Belton.      

 

The meeting was closed at 8.25pm.  The next meeting will be held at the Village Hall, Manthorpe  on  

24th February, 2017 


